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June 28, 2015 

Jeff DeRouen 
Executive Director 
KY Public Service Commission    VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
211 Sower Boulevard 
Frankfort, KY 40601 
 

RE: Investigation of Kentucky Utilities Company’s and Louisville Gas and Electric 
Company’s Respective Need for and Cost of Multiphase Landfills at the Trimble 
County and Ghent Generating Stations Case No. 2015-00194 

 
Dear Mr. DeRouen: 

 
Please accept this letter’s comments to the Inter-Agency Memorandum dated June 24, 

2015 in addition to the comments that Sterling Ventures submitted by letter dated June 26, 2015. 
Sterling submits the following with respect to Mr. Raff’s comments in the last paragraph of the 
Memorandum regarding the compressed procedural dates, and the October 2015 deadline to 
begin construction that LG&E/KU indicated was critical. 

 
LG&E/KU stated in their Application for Declaratory Order Concerning Construction of 

the Trimble County Landfill that: “The Companies have received or expect to receive all of the 
permits listed on Exhibit 3 by early 2016… .1” The Exhibit 3 permits are those required to begin 
construction of the landfill. The Companies also stated in documents provided to the 
Commission in their 2014 Rate Case that they expect one year of litigation following the 
issuance of the required permits, and a construction period of 2.75 years. 2 Therefore, at a 
minimum, the Companies would not be able to begin construction on the Trimble Landfill until 
the spring of 2017, with a projected completion date in late 2019. 

 
It appears that the spring of 2016, rather than the fall of 2015, is a more realistic deadline 

for a decision by the Commission, and that the compressed schedule may prevent a full and 
complete review of all relevant issues before the Commission in this case. Sterling submits that 

                                                           
1 See Verified Joint Application of Louisville Gas and Electric Company’s and Kentucky Utilities 
Company for Declaratory Order Concerning Construction of the Trimble County Landfill and 
Related Cost Recovery (“LG&E/KU Application”) filed in Case No. 2015-00194, at 8. 
2 See Exhibit A attached: In re Application of Kentucky Utilities Company for an Adjustment of 
Its Electric Rates - Case No. 2014-00371, Capital Review-Trimble County CCR, Attachment to 
Filing Requirement, 807 KAR 5:001, Section 167(7)(c)I, Witness K. Blake/Thompson. 
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adding one or two weeks to each of the deadline dates should not adversely affect the 
Companies’ proposed construction schedule, given that the Companies do not expect to receive 
the permits necessary to begin construction of the landfill until the spring of 2016. 

 
Please let me know should there be any questions regarding the above. Thank you again 

for your consideration. 
Sincerely, 

 

John W. Walters. Jr. 

cc: Parties of Record 
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